
ORDINANCE NO. 74- 66 

&~ ORDIN&~CE CONCERNING THE ANNEXATION OF 
ADJACENT Al\JD CONTIGUOUS TERRITORY 

WHEREAS, the Boundary .of, the City of Bloomington, Indiana, 

is adjacent to the real estate described herein, 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL OF 

THE CITY OF BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA: 

SECTION 1. That the following described land be, and the 

same is, hereby annexed to and declared a part of the City of 

Bloomington, Indiana, to-wit: 

The following described real estate in Monroe County, 

State of Indiana, to-wit: 

A part of Southwest quarter of Section thirty­
five (35), Township Nine (9) North, Range One 
(1) West, Monroe County, Indiana, described as 
follows, to-wit: Commencing at a point eleven 
and eighty-six hundredths (11. 86) chains East 
of the Southwest corner of said Section thirty­
five (35); thence North nineteen and ninety­
eight (19.98) chains to a stone; thence East 
twelve (12) chains to a stone; thence South with 

·the line of the Bollenbacher property nineteen. 
and ninety-eight hundredths (19.98) chains to 
the township line; thence West with said line 
twelve and eighteen hundredths (12.18) chains 
to the place of beginning, containing twenty­
four (24) acres, more or less, EXCEPTING THERE­
FROM the following to-wit: Beginning in the 
Township line, twenty-four and four hundredths 
(24.04) chains East of the Southwest corner of 
said Southwest quarter; thence North twenty­
three (23) rods; thence West twenty (20) rods 
and fourteen (14) feet; thence South twenty­
three (23) rods to the Township line; thence 
East to the place of beginning, said exception 
containing three (3) acres, more or less, con­
taining after said exception twenty-one (21) 
acres, more or less. 

The above description describes properties 
owned by Ralph Deckard and Ellis Greenhouse, Inc., 
located on East Third Street. 

SECTION 2. Be it further ordained,that the boundaries of 

the City of Bloomington shall be, and the same are,hereby declared 

to be extended so as to include all of the real estate hereinabove 

described as part of the City of Bloomington, Indiana. 

SECTION 3. This ordinance shall be in full force and effect 

from and after its passage, promulgation, approval by the Mayor 

and publication in accordance with the law. 



Passed and adopted by the Common Council of the City of 

Bloomington, Indiana, on the "9 day of ((c:i;j'tL' ,1974. 

ATTEST: 

kl-f"eJL ~) 
Grace E. Jo~, -city Clerk 

/IJames Ackerman, 
'/Council President 

Presented by me to the Mayor of the City of Bloomington, 

on thelday of ----~~,l~c~X-·· __________ ,1974, at the hour of o'clock 

+-.M. 

Francis X. McCloskey, Mayo 

INTRODUCED BY: 

REFERRED TO COUNCIL COMMITTEE: 

APPROVED AS TO LEGALITY: 

-2-



I HEREBY MOVE THAT ORDINANCE _ _.;.. _ _,-~,;:,;;. :.l.:c'-"r. ________ _ 

BE INTRODUCED AND READ AT FIRST READING AT THE 


